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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

I hope you are all doing good. Last week we celebrated a number of Holy Days. It is my hope that you 

had the opportunity to reflect and experience the joy of our Heavenly Parent brought about by the 

establishment of the said Holy Days. Pastor David Ryan (District 13 Pastor) and Miyuki Granstrom 

(Youth Pastor) joined the celebration in Korea with our True Mother and will be returning back to 

Washington by Sunday, April 25. We will hear from them about their experience with True Mother and 

other leaders. 

 

Two 2nd gen from our state joined the Cosmic Blessing - H. Woo's couple attended the Blessing 

Ceremony in Korea while K. Ishiguro's couple joined in Germany together with her parents. 

Congratulations to both couples and their families! 

 

From Monday, April 18, 2022, we started a 12 day prayer condition. I want to thank the five people who 

had joined me in praying from 9 pm via zoom - Mrs. Gertrud Koch, Mrs. Ela Byrne, Mrs. Diane Araki 

and Mr. Ray McCready. I know that sometimes it is not easy to get on the prayer call as you may have 

work the following day and you need to sleep early. I hope that you can pray on your own time as your 

way of support and to help create a condition for unity. We are praying only for 7 minutes. We do have 

the following prayer points: 

 

1. For the protection and safety of our True Mother as she continues with leading the world and 

cosmic providence. 

 

2. For America to fulfill its mission as the elder son nation. 

 

3. For the growth and development of our Seattle Heavenly Parent Holy Community as we care 

for our 1st, 2nd, 3rd generation members as well as new members that we are witnessing to. 

 

4. For the success of our new life challenge campaign workshop witnessing. The kick off meeting 

on April 30. 2022 

 

5. For our community leadership to be properly guided by Heaven in making decision for our 

Seattle properties. 

 

Camp Tongil registration is now open? Here is the link: www,camptongil,org Please contact Mr. Oleg 

Sergeev and / or Pastor Nelson Mira for questions regarding Camp Tongil. 

 

Sunday, April 24 is SR5 Matching Support Office Hours from 7:00 PM PDT. You are always welcome to 

join. 

 

Thank you very much for your support in our ministries. May Heavenly Parent's healing and comfort be 

with each and everyone of us. God bless! 

 

With love and prayer, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo 

Pastor, Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 

 

 

 


